
Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

August 27, 2014

Mr. Brian Paul Lubanski
Vice President and General Manager
Apple Valley Broadcasting, Inc.
1610 South 24th Avenue
Yakima, WA 98909

Received & Inspected

SEP 0 8 2014

FCC Mall Room

Re: KAPP-DT, Yakima, WA
Fac.ID#2506

- Dear Mr. Lubanski:

We have completed our review of your response submitted on behalf of Apple Valley
Broadcasting, Inc., licensee of'the above-reference station, to the February 12, 2014
random audit letter sent to it in accordance with the provisions of 47 C.F.R. Section
73.2080(f)(4) of the Commission's Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) rules.

As a result of our review, we find that no further action is required. In accordance with
Section 73.3526(e)(10) of the Commission's rules for commercial stations, or Section
73.3527(e)(l 1) for noncommercial stations, copies of this letter, our February 12 audit
letter, and the audit response must be placed in the:station's public inspection file to
remain until grant, by final order, of the next renewal application of the license for the
station. ; ; / : V -;

Additionally, pursuant to Section 73.3526(e)(10) of the Commission's rules for
commercial stations or Section 73.3526(e)(ll) for noncommercial stations, the licensee
must upload copies of this letter, our audit letter, and its audit response in the station's
online public inspection file. The materials must remain in the online public file until the
next grant of the renewal application, by final order, of the license for the statibn.

Should you-have any questions concerning-this matter,-you may contact-Rodney-Royse of
the EEO staff at (202) 418-1450. Thank you for your cooperation.

• Sincerely, • !: • • • : • • • • • .

C.
Lewis C. Pulley
'Assistant Ghie£ Policy Division
Media Bureau::.; "< ' ':• •<-•••


